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For the first edition, prepared in 1978, I was fortunate in having several col-
leagues in my department at Reading University who gave generously of their
time to read the text of this dictionary, in whole or in part, advised me on how to
proceed in relation to several of the above problems, and pointed out places
where my own biases were intruding too markedly: Ron Brasington, Paul Fletcher,
Michael Garman, Arthur Hughes, Peter Matthews, Frank Palmer and Irene
Warburton. Hilary, my wife, typed the final version of the whole book (and this
before word-processors were around!). A second edition is in many ways a stronger
entity, as it benefits from feedback from reviewers and readers, and among those
who spent time improving that edition (1984) were K. V. T. Bhat, Colin Biggs,
Georges Bourcier, René Dirven, DuRan GabrovRek, Gerald Gazdar, Francisco
Gomez de Matos, Lars Hermerén, Rodney Huddleston, Neil Smith, John Wood
and Walburga von Raffler Engel. For the third edition (1990), the need to cover
syntactic theory efficiently required special help, which was provided by Ewa
Jaworska and Bob Borsley. During the 1990s, the arrival of major encyclopedic
projects, such as the International Encyclopedia of Linguistics (OUP, 1992) and
The Encyclopedia of Language and Linguistics (Pergamon, 1993) provided an
invaluable indication of new terms and senses, as did the series of Blackwell
Handbooks in Linguistics. As editor of Linguistics Abstracts at the time, the
systematic coverage of that journal drew my attention to several terms which I
would otherwise have missed. All these sources provided material for the fourth
edition (1996).

The present edition has benefited from a review of the fourth edition written
by the late and much-missed James McCawley, as well as by material from Lisa
Green, William Idsardi, Allard Jongman, Peter Lasersohn and Ronald Wardhaugh,
who acted as consultants for sections of vocabulary relating to their specialisms.
It is no longer possible for one person to keep pace with all the developments in
this amazing subject, and without them the new edition would, quite simply, not
have been effective. I am immensely grateful for their interest and commitment, as
indeed for that of the editorial in-house team at Blackwells, who arranged it. The
fifth edition was also set directly from an XML file, an exercise which could not
have proceeded so efficiently without the help of Tony McNicholl. As always,



I remain responsible for the use I have made of all this help, and continue to
welcome comments from readers willing to draw my attention to areas where
further progress might be made.

David Crystal
Holyhead, 2002
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